Council on Aging Board
August 13, 2012 Meeting Minutes

Present: Betty Bushee, Michelle Johnson, Lorna Fields and Althea Donahue.
Absent: Al Hart, Ginny Driscoll and Natalie Hollowell.

The meeting was called to order at 10:15 a.m. by Betty Bushee, Chair.

A letter of resignation from Irene Parent was read and accepted. A search is on for new
members.

The Secretary’s report was read and accepted.
The flyers for our October 9" Health Fair are out. So far, Michelle has 12 or so vendors.

What to do with some grant money was discussed. Some suggestions were exercises and
jewelry making.

A newsletter will be sent to citizens 60 years and older.
The deep sea fishing and Kittery, Maine trips were cancelled due to lack of interest.
Some future trips discussed were the Scallop Fest on the Cape and the Seafood Fest at

Hampton Beach.

Michelle called 5K Management Co. regarding the broken elevator at Ashley Court. She
was told it would be fixed by August 21%. If not, a call to Boston would be made.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Althea Donahue
COA Secretary



